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New art exhibit opens 
By Florencio Lim, Jr. 

A new exhibit, "Amor Florum
-Love of Flowers" opened yester
day at KCC's Koa Art Gallery, 
DH campus. The exhibit will be 
on view through Oct. 16. It will 

. showcase the botanical watercolor 
paintings of the late artist Marie 
Nast Whury. 

Whury was a professional doc
tor who made numerous trips to 
hawaii after World War II. She 
had a great love for Hawaii's 
flowering trees and plants, and 
she fully expressed this in · her 
paintings. 

Whury was fascinated by 
botanical science and this tends to 
show in her work. She noted 

carefully the proper Lantin names, 
structure, and growth patterns of 
each plant. The artist loved using 
vivid colors and bold shapes, fo
cusing in on the plants' dynamic 
composition. 

The entire collection of 70 
paintings was donated to the· UH 
Manoa Department of Botany by 
Whury's daughter in the early 
1970's. The Koa Art Gallery, in 
cooperation with the Dept. of 
Botany, will exhibit about 30 of 
her finest paintings. 

The exhibit will be open from 9 
am. to 1:30 pm. on Mondays, 
Wednesdays, and Fridays, and 9 
am. to 3:30 pm. on Tuesdays and 
Thursdays. 

Two sy~tems developed_for · registration 
By Chizuko Uehara 

For student services, registra
tion is the time of the year .when 
the task of pleasing the 5000 stu
dents of KCC seems all but im
possible. 

Though fall registration was 
hectic for them, Dean Ralph 
Ohara said it went smoothly, yet 
not with some problems of course. 

One of the problems was the 
availability of the classes. 

It was difficult, to offer classes 
for all the students because stu
dents have different needs. 

Ohara said, "My boss at UH 
Manoa said that handling registra
tion is like cooking. How can you 
cook and please about 5000 stu
dents. Some ·students will like it, 
some will think its salty, and 
some, not enough salt." 

Another probl~m related to 
registration was the dropping and 

adding of classes. 
Ohara said his office is trying 

to make adding and dropping of 
classes flexible enough to please 
everyone. 

He said two systems can be 
used: the scatter system or the 
central system. 

KCC currently uses the scatter 
system. Under the system, stu
dents must get their teachers ap
proval to add or drop a class. 
Some students do not like this 
practice. Some teachers have ex
pressed the ·same sentiments. 
- Under central system, students 
drop and add their classes in one 
building. 

Ohara said · that this sounds 
simple enough, but when you look 
closely, you will find that it's 
anything but simple. 

This proposed system can get 
very confusing because the open-

ing and closing of the classes 
constantly changes. 

For example a student · may 
want a certain class but it is 
closed, and somewhere down the 
line there is a student who is 
planning to drop that class. 

- If someone else in back of that 
person want that class and takes 
it, where does i~ leave that . person 

. who wanted it first. 

"As you can see we will have a 
lot of students saying its unfair, 
because they were there first." 

Under the central system we 
could also have students drop 
classes certain days and classes 
other days but students may be 
relunctant to give up their class 
until they find out if the classes 
they want are opened. You end up 
going back to the same problem. 

Both solutions have some good 

points, but Ohara does not believe 
one is a really good solution, and 
he is open to suggestions. 

As for the spring registration ~ 
there will be some changes. 

Orientations will be conducted 
at both the Diamond Head and 
Pensacola campuses. 

The reason for this is that- stu
dent services wants the students to 
familiarize themselves with the 
campus they will be attending. 

Ohara said that they are also 
hoping that they will be able to 
give students the tour of h·: cam
pus after the orientation. 

Mail-in registration will again 
be offered to returning students. 
The informal feedback seemed 
very good though Ohara thinks it 
is still a little too early to tell. 

However, in-person registration 
will remain at Pensacola due to 
the uncertainty of the completion 
of the building. · 

Task Force committee studiesdegree programs 
By Felicia May 
Because of many similarities 

between the AA and AS degrees, 
the task force committees agreed 
to merge. 

Maida Divanian, coordinator of 
assessment and information ser
vices; KCC's delegate to the task 
force commitee on Associate of 
Arts. Ron Sanderson, respiratory 
therapy instructor, was KCC's 
delegate to the task force on the 
Associate of Science. 

This combined committee had 
the responsibility of redefining 
the goals and objectives of the 
community colleges' AA and AS 
degrees. 

The chancellor's office wanted 
the commitee to clearly describe 
the educational goals of the Asso
ciate degree programs, establish 
the qualifications of these gradu
ates and direct the development of 
the curiculum designed to meet 
those Qualifications. 

The delegates who had a strong 
Humanities backgrou~d, saw the 
role of the college as one which 
nutures and develops the attitudes 
and abilities needed by the 
students to cope successfully in 
today's world. 

Discussion on the question of 
'what separates the high school 
graduate from the two year col
lege graduate'; generated the six 
themes that are considered to be 

· an integral part of the qualities 

that set the college graduate apart. 
These themes could be either 

worked into existing curriculum 
or, if necessary, a course could be 
designed to address one or more 
of the themes. 

The themes address the stu
dents' ability to communicate at a 
level which would allow the stu
dents. to unlock the knowledge to 
be explored through the other five 
themes: 

(Continued on page 3) 
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Sex: does it belong in 
By Karen Loebl 

"It's chemical, habitual. Sex is 
something that we should do. Sex 
is something that's me and you. 
Sex is natural. Sex is fun. Sex is 
best when it's one on one." 

These are the words from 
George Michael's latest song that 
is heard every hour on the radio. 
The song, "I want your sex", is an 
excellent example of how explicit 
music of today can be. What kind 
of influence does this have on the , 
young people of our society? 

Many organizations have been 
put together by parents to look 
into today's music to make sure 
that kids are not listening to any
thing that's vulgar, raunchy, or 
satanistic. 

These groups would like records 
to be rated as movies. are. Some of 
them feel that explicit sexual re
marks in today's music are the 
cause of increased teenage preg
nancies . . Heavy metal songs em
phasizing suicide were also be
lieved to have actually caused 
teenagers to kill themselves. 

Do teenagers take music that 
seriously? 

It is true that music, like T.V., 
is a big influence on young people 
when they're growing up. They do 
tend to idolize their favorite 
singers and follow the musicians 
almost religiously. 

However, music shouldn't be 
teaching morality to young people; 
morality is something that should 
be taught in school and at home. 

People often think of certain 
types of music as being a bad in
fluence just because they don't 
understand what the music is try
ing to say. Sometimes it's because 
t~ey're not really listening. 

The artist does have a certain 
amount of responsibility to the 
audience, but does this mean there 
are limits to a musicians freedom 
of speech? 

A while back, a group of par
·ents displayed their anger against 
sex in songs by burning 'Prince' 
records. · They believed that 
'Prince' was a bad influence on 
teens. 

Although 'Prince' is a very sex-

ual human being and does belt out 
rather raunchy lyrics, he is also 
very religious. He gives thanks to 
God on every album. He even 
wrote a song entitled "God". 

Is this the actions of a bad 
person? Did the parents from this 
organization know about this side 
of 'Prince' before they set his 
music on fire? 

Many teens today do listen to 
these rather explicit songs and un
-derstand that they are all in fun. 
Teens know which songs to take 
seriously and which ones shouldn't 
be followed literally. 

When a person listens to a song 
and believes every word of it lit
erally without making a judge
ment on whether its good or bad, 
is when the music's not at fault. 
Something is obviously wrong 
with that person to begin with. 

· Teenagers are not morons. It's 
not the music that makes· them do 
things. It's because they want to 
do it. 

Banning certain songs from the 
airwaves will not keep sex out of 
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music? 
young people's minds. You would 
have to ban certain T.V. shows~ 
commercials, movies, ads, ... etc. 

Where does it all end? Where 
do you draw the line, and who 
has the right to draw it? 

Education is the answer. Our 
society is constantly moving and 
changing. Yot.mg people need to 
be educated about niore things at 
an early age. 

·Not only children, but adults as 
well need to be educated. Espe
cially ones who are fighting rock 
music and sexually explicit songs. 

The more people know about 
music and what it's trying to say, 
will help ~veryone have a better 
understanding of certain songs. 

Once young people become ed
ucated enough to know the dif
ference between good lyrics and 
bad lyrics, then the music can be 
enjoyed not critici+ed. 

If musicians, parents, and 
young people work together, the 
music of today can be both edu
cational and fun. 

Let music bring peace not war. 

EMS stUdent spec:Urs out for BOSE 
Dear Clemen· C. Montero, 

I am writing in response to 
your article, "Kapio Needs 
Reader's Input." 

The article · on "KCC Back to 
School Dance·" could have included 

- more information. Bose Enter-
tainment Center did provide the 
Disco, but the article failed to in
clude that the person associated 
with Bose is one of your own stu:. 
dents, Earl Dayton, Jr. 

I am in the Emergency Medical 
Service Program, MICT. Our 
AWESOME disco not only pro
vided music using the Bose high 
quality sound system but also 
LASER LIGHTS. 

The DJ's "Re.run" and "Patcho" 
are part of the TM';f Boys from 
W.R. Farringto~ High School 

which I manage. They do, and 
have done "Raps" against drugs 
and staying in school at various 
schools, shopping centers and 
special events. 

I compliment the students that 
provided the food and decorations. 
I will be doing the "Halloween 
Dance." Call me if I can. be of 
any assistance. 

Also, suggestios for your paper: 
1. "Salute to Volunteer' Why not 

salute an outstanding student or 
teacher each week and write an 
article about what they do. 

2. "This Week" calendar is great 
as a reminder of current events 
but maybe the last box can fea
ture the future as: Halloween 
Dance, 10/31/87, time, location 
and cost. 

·Where is the computer center? 
Dear Mr. (sic) Montero, 

I read in your This Information 
Line that there was a Computer 
Center just below the Learning 
Assitance Center in the 'Iliahi 
building. I looked and looked, 
but all I could find was the 
Computing Center. Can Kapio 
Please post information where you 
can find this Computer -Center. I 
am sure your "KCC's crack 
reporting team" can find where 
the Computer Center is located. 
Thank you. This information will 
be helpful to many students. 

Sincerely, 
Gary Toyama 

Student Monitor 
KCC Computing Center 
PS: Thanks for being KAPIO 

and hanging in there week after 
week. I really appreciate ·you 
folks. Keep up the good 
reporting. 

Dear Mr. Toyama, 
Thank you for pointing out our 

rp.istake in referring to the com
puting center. It had been cor
rected. 

And by the way, it's Miss 
Montero. 

Clemen Montero 
Managing Editor - ---~ , ... ,- 1 .. r ,. r :"' ,.. ..t •• ,.. -:- ~ ~ ... ... ~ ... ,. _. ., ~ • .~ , • ~· .. ~ , 

Thank you for allowing me to 
share my ideas. I am enclosing my 
business card. 

Sincerely, 
Earl Dayton, Jr. 
TMT Productions 

Note from the Managing Editor 

Thank you for your response 
and for your information. 

The article you referred to 
about KCC's dance was based on 
the information we had at hand. 

Because we have a deadline to 
meet, we were not able to provide 
further information. 

We did, however, run a photo 
with a caption about the dance 
and gave information on who did 
the music. 

·Task Force 
For the past two weeks, I have 

been interviewing people who 
participated in the various Task 
Forces and reading their reports. 

These dedicated people have 
put a great deal of time and en
ergy into this project. 

Some important issues are bing 
considered, and some serious 
concerns are being voiced. 

I would like to encourage 
BOTH faculty and students to at
tend at least part of the combined 
general Task Force meeting being 
held Mon. Oct. 5, at noon, in Koa 
103. 

It's worth it to see the academic 
process at work. 

Sincerely, 
Felicia May . 

As for your suggestion on the 
weekly calendar, we will print it 
when the ·week of the event comes 
and again print it also on our in
formation line. 

Clemen Montero 
Managing Editor 

kaPia 
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Kapiolani Community College. It is 

funded by student fees and advertising 

and reflects the views of its editors and 

writers who are solely responsible for 

its content . Circulation is 2000. 

Kapio welcomes contributions to the 

paper. Editors reserve the right to edit 

all submissions for length, grammar and 

libel. Publication is not guaranteed. 

Co-Editors in Chief: .... Chanse Billings, 

... ..................... ............... ... John Neeson 

Managing Editor: ....... Clem C. Montero 

Copy readers:. Stan Lum, Maggie Cann, 

......... .'.Corrine Ching, Debbie lchimura 

Advertising Manager: . ......... Ivan Young 

Section editors: ... Karen Loebl, Chizuko 

................ ... ~ ... ... Uehara, Clem Montero 

Staff: ... Miles Watanabe, Kimmie Chow, 

................ ............... Michelle Mackenzie 

Reporters: ..... Felicia May, Stephen Ida, 

. .. .. Flo Lim, Maggie Cann, John Bayot, 

... Corinne W .L. Ching, Sementha Bach 

Photographers: .. . Lance Kamisugi, Miles 

.. ....... Watanabe, Flo Lim, Karen Loebi, 

.... .............. ..................... Kimmie Chow' 

Typist: ........................ Tracey Tokuoka, 

. .................. ....... : .......... Sementha Bach 

Circulation: .......... Chizuko Uehara, Jim 

. ..... ..... .. ............ .... ... .. .... . ... ... .... Kishida 

Adviser: ....... ....... .. .. ..... ... Louise Ondrik 

c 
Il 

j 
h 
t1 

r 
c 
g 
a 
f 
v 
Sj 

n 
. s 

n 
0 

0 

(f 

a 

c 
e 
i• 

e 
~ 
1: 

0 

1J 

0 

0 

p 
0 

t 
0 



NEWS & FEATURES September 29, I987 Page 3 

KTUH radio 
run by 

Fred Hall stands on guard 

students 
By Michelle Mackenzie 

K TUH is a radio station that's 
run entirely by the University of 
Hawaii students. This non-
commercial station provides 
entertaining, cultural, and 
educational programming. (Its I 00 
watts of power now reaches the 
entire island.) 

The station teaches students a 
career in broadcasting, station 
management and other similar 
jobs in the field. The students 
have three-hour shifts in which 
they are in charge of a program. 

By Stephen Ida 

The security guard. One brave 
man standing alone as the 
protector of KCC. His job: to 
protect property and life. His 
weapon is the trusty pager at his 
side. His staff: himself. 

The person who heads this 
operation is Fred Hall. He is a 
one-man mobile security station, 
watching the campus from 6 am 
until 3 pm. 

Fred starts off his morning in 
his office. He begins with his 
paper work and ends with a check 
of the security log to see if the 
previous night ran smoothly. He 
then patrols the parking lots in his 
cart, and the campus by foot. 

Fred usually stays around large 
crowds of students, so he can be 

seen. He says the fact that he can 
be seen by the students deters 
them from any wr~ng doing. Also, 
the presence of his uniform is an 
intimidating factor. 

Fred, who has been a security 
guard for seven and a half years, 
says he would like the state to 
employ at least four more guards. 
But, this all depends on the 
legislatur~; whether they give the 
money to the community colleges, 
or not. 

Currently, KCC has two state 
guards; one at Diamond Head and 
the other at Pensacola. Both work 
the 6am. to 3 pm. shift. Then. at 

3 pm., two Freemen Security 
guards come in to watch the 
Diamond Head Campus, . and one 
freemen guard watches the 
Pensacola campus, they also watch 
the campuses on weekends. 

Three requirements must be 
met in order to become a security 
guard at KCC. Applicants must: 

I) have three years 
security guard experience 

2) pass a written exam 
3) be able to read and 

comprehend, and to listen to and 
give instructions. 

So far there have been no 
reports of any criminal activity. If 
you have any kind of trouble, you 
can contact security in the Mail 

· ~oom or call them at 734-9368. 

Throughout the day, one can 
indulge in classical works of 
music to rapid, pounding strokes 
of heavy-metal. During the 
graveyard shifts of I2 am. to 6 
am.-anything goes! This is called 
free-form, where the dj's and the 
vinyl stretches the right of free 
speech. 

Pope stifles argume11ts 

For those of you who have 
never tuned in to the K TUH 
experience: tune in near the 91.3 
spot on your dial. (It varies on 
different areas on the island). But 
beware, once you expose yourself 
to its subliminal pleasures, you 
may never want to return to the 
repetitive pulse of your . antique 
station. 

If you are in a local band, in 
need of public exposure try to 
sign up for a spot on "Monday 
night live". This radio show is the 
only one that lets you play live 
over the air waves. 

By John Bayot 

Pope John Paul II said, "that it 
is a grave error for people to as
sume that they can ignore key 
church teachings and still consider 
themselves loyal Catholics." 

Joseph Ferrario, Hawaii's 
Catholic Bishop said; catholics 
who dissent are not automatically 
barred from communion and other 
church sacraments. Decisions must 
be based on individual conscience 
and state of mind. 

The pope provided an uncom
promising, unambiguous answer to 
American Catholics who wonder 
whether they are free to make up 
their minds about birth control, 
homosexuality, divorce, abortion 
and ordination of women. 

The pope provided clear an-

· Task Force report ••• 

(Continued from page 1) 

1) to think critically, logically 
and creatively; 

2) to understand the signifi
cance of history, present day 
events and the subtle ways her
itage binds people together; 

3) to understand how socio
economic realities, class structure 
and gender expectations shape our 
lives; 

4) to understand current con
cepts describing the nature of the 
universe and the place humans 
occupy; 

5) to develop an understanding _ 
of their individuality, gain the 
power to execute their career /life 
choices, and aquire sensitivity to 
the diverse views and beliefs of 
others. 

The college would identify and 
address any student deficiencies so 
as to increase the students' com
petencies to the levels necessary to 
assimilate information presented 
in the themes. 

Through these themes the col
lege · graduate would receive a 
background of knowledge which 
would enable them to take re
sponsibilities for future learning, 
personal and professional devel
opment. 

Though the task force was to · 
have made specific recommenda
tions for implemention; it was 
agreed the individual community 
colleges, through the offices of 
the Dean of Instruction and the 
Dean of Student Services, should 
decide how best to incorporate the 
themes into their curriculum. 

A 60 credit minimum was rec
ommended for all AA and AS de
grees. 

Dependable Energetic 
Sales People Needed 

Aboard Dinner Cruises 

For More Information: 

941-9013 

swers to them: 
* "Women," he said, "are not 

called to the priesthood." 
* Homosexuality is a sin but 

that homosexuals are entitled to 
succor of the church. 

* Abortion is forbidden. 
"Disregard for sacred character of 
life in the womb weakens the very 
fabric of civilization." It can pro
duce contempt, to the point of 
advocating euphanasia, and pre
pare the way for forms of genetic 
engineering. 

* Pope calls on Catholics to 
· practice, "natural family planning." 
and the pontiff said, "sex educa
tion is the basic right and duty of 
parents themselves." 

* The pontiff also reminds the 
Catholic teacher's of "the unac
ceptability of d_issent and con-

frontation as a policy and method 
in the area of church teaching." 

The pontiff's declaration that 
disregarding church teachings 
poses an "obstacle" to receiving the 
sacraments didn't mean that 
Catholics who practice birth con
trol can no longer receive commu
nion. It · is a pastoral decision 
which must be made on a case
by-case basis. 

Overall, Bishop Edward Head 
of Buffalo, N.Y., sums up the is
sue by stating that, "dissent is not 
going to get anybody excluded 
from the church. We're not 
throwing anybody out. Our hope 
is that they will see that intrinsi
cally some of the things they are 
doing has the seeds of their own 
destruction." 

Waihee plans mobile 
By Corinne W.L. Ching 

Gov.John Waihee will be mov
ing the seat of Hawaiian govern
ment around the State over the 
course of this year, through a 
special program entitled "Capitol 
For A Day". 

The program provides an op
portunity for members of the 
public located on outer-islands to 
chat informally with the Governor 

The Governor initiated the pro
gram Sept. 8, on Maui, where lie 
.devoted a workday, reviewing 
Maui programs and institutions, 

talking with groups and individu
als, and attending functions. 

Among the those who joined 
the Governor in Maui were U ni
versity of Hawaii President, Al
bert Simone and I6 of the State's 
department directors. 

· "A State Capitol isn't so much a 
physical place as it is the spirit to 
take our democratic government 
and make it work," said Gov. 
wa;~ee. 

"It is time to take that spirit 
outside of a few buildings in 
downtown Honolulu, and give it a 
healthy neighbor island airing." 

LOWER YOUR TUITION & TEXTBOOK COST! 
SCHOLARSHIP 

& FINANCIAL AID 
SERVICES OF HAW All 

Providing College Financial Help for High School, 
Vocational ,College and Graduate Students 

We GUARANTEE to lead you to money for college or 
your money refunded. 

For more infonnation and application Call 942-3786, Ext. 838 
1750 Kalakaua Ave. Suite 3-838 Honolulu, Hi. 96826 
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Kcc rocks the CamJ 
By Miles Watanabe Chizuko Uehara Debbie A. Ichimura 

Miles 

Miles Watanabe, '18, is a mes
siah of metal music. Playing 
avidly for 3 years (guitar) and 
saxophone for 7, he admits to ac
tually having an affair with his 
guitar. 

He said it all happened when he 
was at an Iron Maiden concert. He 
was so impressed with the music, 
the energy. That's what inspired 
him to go into playing music. 

Miles plays a Fernandez Strat, 
Ibanez Acoustic, using Randall 
amplification. George Lynch, Paul 

Gilbert, and Bobby Davis are his 
idols. He listens to Spyro Gyra, 
and Slayer. His repetoire of a 
band include Chastity. He is flu-
ent in theory, reading, and many 
diverse aspects of guitar. 

Miles' main aspiration in life is 
to become a successful musician. 
He has a strong passion for play
ing 

Miles view on Parents Music 
Resource Center (PMRC): "It's 
just a bunch of politician's wives 
who needed an outlet because they 
can't control their own kids." 

Miles Watanabe starts strumming his guitar, he won't stop for air. 

EXPERIENCE COPY S~RVICE AT ITS FINEST! 

We specialize in satisfying your complete copying 
needs, passport photos, business packages 

using Laser typesetting, and more! 

PRESENTYOURSTUDENTI.D.BBFOREMAKINGPURCHASE 
TO RECEIVE A 10% DISCOUNT 

. creat copies. Creat people. -

STOP IN ATEITHEROFOURLOCATIONS 

2570 S. Beretania St. 
943-0005 

Open 24 Hours 

833 Kapiolani Blvd. 
531-0544 

Open7Days 

As KCC students walk around campus, they 
might notice guys with long hair and wearing 
T -shirts like Megadeth or Iron Maiden, or girls 
with hair · spikked at the top. 

Some of these s1 
in bands. They pll 
and are in one or 11 

looking for one. 

"A hock" takes a break .from making music to show off the 

After shock 

Aftershock is a five-piece 
thrash band that play's full-on 
power speed-metal in the likes of 
Slayer, Anthrax and Megadeth. 
Three of them (l> Hke Ching, 
Brooks Nakamura, Reed Naka
mura) attends KCC and they all 
major in Liberal Arts. 

Mike, a graduate of Kaitnuki 
High School, is 18 years of age 
and a part time student. He's been 
playing the guitar for S years. He 
started through the influence of 
his friends and family. He says if 
he doesn't make it to recording 
and touring outside of Hawaii he 
will shrivle up and crumble." 

His equipment consists of one 
Mesa/Boogie amplifier, and a 
Yellow-Jackson Guitar. His previ
ous bands are: Rat Salad and Sep-
tic _ Shogk. . 

Mike thinks of himself as a 

CRUISE SHIPS 
NOW HIRING. M/F 

Summer & Career Opportunities. 
(Will Train). Excellent pay plus 
world travel. Hawaii, Bahamas, 
Caribbean, etc. CALL NOW: 
206-736-0775 EXT.129H :.·.' · · · • 

reckless maniac, and a bonafide 
headbanger. His main influence, 
idol and "mentor", is Dave Mus
taine of Megadeth. His all-time 
favorite group is Metallica. 

Brooks Nakamura, is a graduate 
of Kaimuki. He ·says, "KCC is a 
cool school, with choice trees." He 
plans to stay at KCC until the 
band gets underway. 

He plays a white Charvel guitar 
with a Mesa/Boogie am-plifier. His 
favorite guitarist is world-renown 
AI Dimeola. Brooks has been 
playing the guitar for 6 years. 

His first introduction to "Rock" 
was a Led Zeppelin movie. His 
friends turned him on to guitar. 

Reed Nakamura is a graduate 
of Kaimuki High School. 

Reed's major influence is Steve 
Harris of Iron Maiden. He's been 

HOUSf;S FOR SALE 
GOVERNMENT HOMES for $1.00 
(U Repair) .BUY DIRECf! Repos & 

Tax SEIZED Properties. Call TODAY 
for FACfS! 1·518-459-3546 

EXT H-34958 ,(TOLL-Refundable) 24~. 



npus 
! of these students are into performing 
~. They play instruments and/or sing 
in one or more bands, or may be 
for one. 

' show off their guitars 

fide 
nee, 
Ius
time 

playing bass for 2 years, and loves 
to practice more than anything. 
He plays a custom purple Charvel 

. Bass and a Mesa/Boogie amplifier. 
His favorite band is Metallica. 
Reed is into thrash, speed, and 
core metal. · .uate 

is a 
• He Kevin Isa was interested in a 

the musical career ever since he was 
young. 

Llitar His father played guitar and 
His was his biggest influence. He 

!own started playing seriously at age 16 
been and realized a potential music ca

reer. 

lock" 
His 

Lr. 

luate 

When asked why he chooses 
rock music he replied, "Because 
it's cool." 

He likes many types of music. 
His number one favorite was an 
underground thrash band, now 
superstars, Metallica. His main 
·rock guitar influence and favorite 
musician is Eddie Van Halen. 

Kevin realizes that making it in 
music is a long path and just in 
case he doesn't make it, he wants 
to get a business and Liberal Arts 
degree to fall back on. 

When asked about the PMRC 
and drugs he replie_s?. ~~~me". 

Joy Kage 

Though Joy Kage has been 
playing the guitar for four years, 
she can still remember the frus
tration she experienced as a be
ginning guitar student. 

"I remember getting mad at 
myself because I would watch 
someone like Eddie Van Halen 
and ask myself, 'why can't I play 
as fast as him'?" 

"I now realize that 'fast' isn't 
everything, technique is what 
makes you a good guitarist," she 
said. 

Her interest in guitar started 
w_hen she first listened to heavy 
metal music. 

Kage's first guitar teacher was 
Shoji Ledward, a classical music 
teacher from Yamaha Music Cen
ter. She said Ledward drove her 
·crazy by making her use the 
metronome, an instrument that 
marks and exact beat by a regu
larly repeated tick." 

"I thought since I was moving 
from classical to rock music I 
wouldn't. have to be near a 
metronome, but I was wrong. 

"I couldn't believe him when he 
said he sits QOurs in front 
metronome and practices playing." 

She left Shoji to study with 
Mark Kaleiwahea, a rock guitar 
'teacher who is also a lead singer 
for a band called "Sacred Rite." 
· However, he soon . left Hawaii 
for the mainland with hopes of 
promoting his band. 

Joy did not sit around, waiting 
for another guitar teacher to ar
rive. Instead, she joined a band 
called the "Minas Tirth." With the 
help of Rock Works, an organiza
tion which helps musicians form 
rock groups. 

"I am now in a new band, and I 
. am going to be the lead guitarist. I 
really hope this band is success
ful." 

Rock is fun . 

The band and singers, and gui
tar players, as a whole, are like 
brothers. · 

They say, "we think those kids 
who do drugs and commit suicide 
are totally lame. People can't solve 
all their problems but our music 
should not be blamed for them." 

The rockers say they think that 
finding any relationship between 
anti-religious words and violence 
is "totally dumb." 

The music, they say, is a way 
to vent frustration; it creates sus
pense and terror within the lis
tener, which is supposed to be 
fun. 

MUG 

Mean Ugly Guys (MUG) con
sists of James Kroll (bass) 17, 
John Kroll (guitar) 19, and Ray
mond Bala (drums) 18. They are 
each Liberal Arts majors at KCC. 
They have been playing together 
for two years. 

Special gigs for the band in
cludes: small local shows at recre
ation centers and occasionally at 
night clubs~ 

The bands equipment consists 
of a B.C. Rich Warlock Bass, and 

Ibanez Strat guitar, and Fender 
amplifiers. 

The groups main influences in
clude AC/DC, Gang Greene, and 
SNFU. MUG humbly admits to 
having no image and no groupies. 

Future plans for the group in
dude improving their music, 
eventually recording an album 
with PMRC. MUG enjoys playing 
hard core rock mainly because of 
the high -e~erg~ it releases. 

Debbie lchimura is an art_ major at KCC, but she ..,v,_,~'-4'" 
spare tfn~~ .·reai ciose to 7-ier acoustic guitar. 

Debbie Ichimura 
Debbie Ichimura graduated 

from Sacred Hearts Academy in 
'87. She atten~s KCC DH campus. 
She is seventeen, works and goes 
to school full-time. Debbie got 
started on acoustic guitar by her 
brothers and her father. 

Her favorite virtuosos include: 
Steve Vai, Pat Metheny, Allan 
Holdsworth and Stanley Jordan. 

She plays Takamine Acoustic, 
Ibanez Electric, B.C Rich War-

lock, ·!n the future a Boogie Amp, 
and vmtage ovation adamas. 

She doesn't desire a career ·in 
music but defends the faith. 
PMRC she said, "I'm sure there's a 
sqphisticated, responsible answer 
for their motivation, but I haven't 
re.ached that echelon of maturity . 
.. yet." . 

r----------------, 
I l 

I 
I 

~ :R'f&ICE~ 
I !Matfe in !Hawaii 'Daily, 
·; ~OftU~asf#ondWay 

tFREE 
I J4tU£ In orTOppinos 
:1 witli 'Disliis or 
I 'Waf!Ce .Corie 
I . 
I 819 9\.apafwlu.?Lvt. 21391(p/iio.9L~.I 
I 734-8754 922-7791 I 
~I Coupon Expires 1 0{3/81 I 

' L..--------1111!1~-.. ~ 



NEWS 
Top surfers 
coming to 
North Shore 

Bv Chan~e Billings 
Winter is almost here, and the 

winter wave action draws top in
ternational competitors to Oahu's 
North Shore. 

Their arrival defines The Triple 
Crown of Surfing as the world's 
best big wave competition. 

Earlier starting dates have been 
~elected this year and the entire 
series will be finished prior to the 
Christmasholichiys. Holding dates are: 

The Hard Rock Cafe World 
Cup of Surfing Nov. 23-Dec. I · 

Billabong Hawaiian Pro 
Dec. 2-Dec. II 

Marui Pipeline Masters 
Dec. I2-Pec. 22 

The 1987 Triple Crown includes 
The Hard Rock Cafe World Cup 
of Surfing, The Billabong Pro, 
and The Marui Pipeline Masters. 

The three contests will feature 
the world's top 30 surfers and 
more than 100 pro/am trialists, all 
competing for the title of Triple 
Crown Champion. 

At the completion of the North 
shore's world series of surfing, 
points are totaled according to 
placings in each event, with bonus 
money going to the top finishers. 

The lead event--The Hard 
Rock Cafe World Cup of Surfing 
has a $40,000 purse; first place 
$10,000. Kailua born, Hans 
Hedemann is the World Cup de
fending champion. 

Second in the series is The Bil
labong Pro, a $33,000 purse; first 
place taking home $5,000. 

Former four time world cham
pion Mark Richards, from Aus
trailia. will be · defending his title. 

Finally, The Marui Pipeline 
Masters has a $33,000 purse, and 
defending champion De,rek Ho 
will be trying to repeat his per
formance of last year; posting 
perfect 10's from all five interna
tion~l judges. Ho was named 
Triple Crown winner based on 
placement and points accumulated 
in all three contests. 

co·rona Extra has been 
named over all sponsor for the 
1987 Triple Crown of Surfing. 

·" 
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By Kimmie Chow 

When tourists come to Hawaii 
they come expecting beautifui · 
scenery and friendly, laid back 
people. When they arrive they 
soon find out that it's different. 

The Hawaii they are picturing, 
is a Hawaii of the past. During 
the days of your Kupuna 
(Grandparents), · things were truly 
beautiful and laid back. Ev-
erynone knew everyone. There 
was lots of trust. 

If you wanted to visit a friend, 
you wouldn't have to call first, 
you'd just go on over. 

When you got there, you would 
yell out, "HUI!" And you would 
hear in reply, "MAl MAl MAl, 
HELE MAl" (Come in), and you 
would enter in to the house; doors 
were seldom locked. 

You would have to watch what 
you said in old Hawaii. If you saw 
your friend on the street, and you 
said, "Auwe, that's a beautiful 
lei!", Your friend would give it tb 
you. 

If you said, "Auwe, that's a 
beauntiful lei on you!" Then your 
friend would say, "Mahalo!" 

Luaus of that day were 
GRAND! Invitations were not 
necessary; people were told by 
word of mouth, and every one 
was invited. (Everyone knew 
evneryone anyway!) 

Pigs and other foods were do
nated, and all the men helped 
with the imu (cooking pit) and 
women with the preparation. 
When it was time to party, they 
had live entertainment, provided 
by uncles, aunts, cousins and lots 
of food. The party ended when all 
the foqd ran out, and that could 
take days. 

LAC to show 
how to learn 

By Maggie Cann 

Knowing ~ to learn is the 
first step to knowing a subject 
completely. 

With that concept in mind, the 
Learning Assistance Center (LAC) 
is beginning a new workshop Sept. 
28 called "Learning to Learn". 

It is a program which will en
able students to develop learning 
techniques. 

This kind of workshop already 
is in many colleges on the main
land. The University of Texas has 
1 ,000 students enrolled in a course 
teaching learning strategies. 

Dr. Lanzilotti, who received 
training in Washington, DC this 
summer, has returned to KCC and 
has already trained five faculty 
members in the "Tactics" program. 

Le~rning skills include: cog~i
tive restructuring, attention train~ 
ing and self -evaluation. Dr. 
Lanzilotti said "students have to 
take responsibility for learning 
their subject," and "create their 
own meaning for the subject they 
are studying." 

Twenty KCC students will en
roll in "L to L" this fall and Dr. 
Lanzilotti is planning on providing 
the workshop each semester. 

Free workshops offer tips 
By Michelle Mackenzie 

The Single Parents and Home
makers Programs of the student 
services department is offering 
four free workshops at the Dia
mond Head Campus. 

The first workshop is "Project 
Your Personality Through the 
Right Colors." Oct. 5 from 6 to 
7:30pm. 

The workshop, led by Diane 
Estores, will explain how colors 
affect sensations and moods. 

A licensed color consultant, 
Estores also will show how partic
ular colors and combinations will 
enhance appearance. 

The other workshops will be 
"The Winning Resume," Oct. 19; 
"Follow Your Resume with a 
Successfql Job Interview," Oct. 26; 
and "Wealth Accumulation Strate
gies," Nov. 2. 

All workshops will be at the 
Kauila Building Conference Room 
from 6 to 7:30pm. 
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Ads--more harmful ·to consumers . than helpful? 
By Sementha Bach 

The average American is ex
posed to thousands of advertising 
messages per day. 

The United States is about 6 
percent of the world's population, 
and yet it receives 57 percent of 
the world's advertising. Con
sumers are affected, more than 
they realize, by commercial mes
sages each day. 

The word "advertise" comes 
from the Latin word meaning "to 
turn to." Advertising is meant to 
turn our attention to something so 
that we will want to us~ or buy 
the product, whether we actually 

need it or not. 
Advertising affects what we 

eat; $3 billion is spent in the U.S. 
to promote food items. Studies 
reveal that the least nutritious 
foods receive the most advertising 
money. 

For instance, fast food, soft 
drinks and alcohol tend to be 
more advertised than fruits, veg
etables and fish. 

Sometimes it may be the "in" 
thing, rather than what is healthy. 
When Pepsi Co. used Michael 
Jackson to advertise its well
known soft drink, its pupose was 
to lure viewers to drink Pepsi in-

stead of its competitors'. 
Television directly manipulates 

. by linking an emotion to a prod-

Television advertising has a 
psychological effect on its view
ers. . A company might use a 
beautiful woman to advertise a 
type of whiskey or car. A male 
viewer might think if he drinks 
that brand of whiskey or drives 
that style car, he can attract 
beautiful women. This seems 
rather ridiculous, but then why is 
this method of advertising so 
successful? 

In addition to luring men t o 
consume these products, the 

woman's self -image is challenged 
by the appearance of the women 
in the commercials. Women 
viewers may feel they need to 
look as skinny and attractive as 
those shown on television and in 
magazines. Advertising photogra
phy creates iihisions that few 
viewers realize. 

Advertising can serve a very 
useful purpose when it informs 
rather than manipulates. Readers 
and viewers should not be "brain
washed" by its various tactics to 
lure cons.umers to buy what might 
be more harmful than useful. It 
is wise to be a smart consumer. 

I *I Entertainment Line 
. . 

HONOLULU ACADEMY OF 
ARTS 

You'll Never Get Rich 
You'll Never Get Rich is the 

first of two musical comedies in 
which Rita Hayworth and Fred 
Astaire teamed up. 

The featherweight plot features 
comedian Robert Benchley as the 
producer of a musical show who 
gives the eye to Miss Hayworth. 

The vocal seore by -Cole P-orter 
is adequate, if not block-busting 
and includes "Since I Kissed My 
Baby Goodbye" and "So Near and 
Yet So Far." 

Directed by Sidney Lanfield 
with Rita Hayworth, Fred Astaire. 

Oct. 1, 1 and 7:30 pm. 

You Were Never Lovelier 
The plot, takes place in Buenos 

Aires where aristocrat Adolphe 
Menjou is trying to marry off his 
gorgeous daughter Rita, for until 
she finds a husband, her two 
younger sisters cannot marry. 
(That's the custom) Fred, a 
"broke" hoofer from the United 
States . . . The tuneful Jerome 
Kern - Jonny Mercer score fea
tures the title tune, "Dearly 
Beloved," and "I'm Old Fash
ioned." 

Directed by William A. Seiter, 
with Rita Hayworth and Fred 
Astaire. 

HEMENWAY THEATER 
Films 

Amacord 
Fellini's earthy, Oscar-winning 

memories of Rimini, the village 
where he grew up in the 1930's . . 
Represented ·in the film by a 
light-haired, light-hearted 
adolescent, Fellini, his 
scamperous, salacious pals and 
ever-bickering parents turn 
nostalgia into phantasmagoria. 

"Fellini's most marvelous 
movie." New York Times; "Stands 
with the best that anyone in film 
has ever achieved." Time. (with 
Italian subtitles) Hemenway 
Theater Sept. 29 to Oct. 1, 6:30 
and 9 pm. 

Persona 
Bergman's most intense, com

plete work, this multi-award win
ning drama is a dark, multi-lev
eled mystery about a famous stafe 
actress (Liv Ullman) who travels 
to an isolated island to recuperate 
from a severe illness. 

Unable to speak, she is cared 
for a loquacious nurse--or is she? 
Perhaps the two women are really 
two sides of a split personality. 
Then again, perhaps what PER
SONA addresses is· the influence 
of others on individual develop
ment. 

The reality of the situation de
pends on your perspective, which 
Bergman cleverly manipulates 
through use of a variety of cine
matic tricks. (In Swedish with 
subtitles) 

Oct. 2nd and 3rd, 7 and 9 pm. 
Tickets are $2.50 general admis
sion and $2 for students with ID. 

The Gay Divorcee 

A bare bones plot (concerning 
the then-risque subject of di
vorce) serves as a delightful 
framework on which to bulld a 
series of sensational dance se
quences, including the 20-minute 

"Continental", which won the first 
Oscar for best song. 

"The best Astaire/Rogers mu
sical, throughly refreshing , 
whether you're seeing it for the 
first time or the fiftieth." Joe 
Tore; "Among the wittiest and 
most lyrical expressions of Amer
ican romanticism on the screen." 
New Yorker 

Oct. 4th and . 5th, at 7 and 9 
pm. Tickets are $2.50 general ad
mission and $2.50 students with 
ID. 

Cancellation 

The Whispers and the Com
modores concert that was set for 
Oct. 2 has been cancelled. The 
Blaisdell Center is now giving 
refunds for tickets . 

For more information call 
Blaisdell at 521-2911. 

Jupiter's Thigh Extension 
Philippe Noiret and Annie Gi..: 

radot, France's beloved Tracy & 
Hepburn team (DEAR INSPEC
TOR), get married and are hon
eymooning in Greece when they 
stumble upon a priceless but obvi
ously "hot" ancient statue. Ever 
the scholar, Professor Noiret 
wants to hunt down the statue's 
m1ssmg leg. Detective Giradot 
wants to (ind the thieves. 

There will be a two week ex
tension on the horror musical hit 
"Little Shop of Horrors." 

The ten performances of the 
extension will begin ·on Sept. 30, 
Wednesdays through Sundays until 
Oct. 11. 

They work a hilarious cross 
purposes, weaving a Ghain of 
wild, unexpected events. (In 
French with subtitles). 

"Little Shop of Horrors," guest 
directed and choreographed by 
award-winning Victor Valentine, 
features Daniel Klein, II, Sarah 
Stanley and Jim Seibel, as well as 
Audrey- II, the plant that's about 
to eat manoa Valley. 

For further information, call 
Hawaii Performing Arts Company 
(HPAC) at 988-6131, or contact 
Judy Neale at 988-6131/595-7715. 

Oct. 6th and 7th at 7 and 9 pm. 
Tickets are $2 students with ID, 
and $2.50 general admission. 

Hawaii's Com.munity Colleges 
Have -a New Financial Friend 
United Resources Insurance Services, Inc. , is a member of a diversified 
fmancial services family and is a subsidiary of Integrated '-' 
Resources-~me of the nation's top fmancial services corporations. We 
specialize in the financial needs of Hawaii's community co1lege 
employees, and we have a host of products and services to offer you. 

Call 

• Permanent and Term Insurance 
• Employee benefit programs 
• Pension products 
• Tax-sheltered annuities 

(variable and fixed) 
• Tax-sheltered annuity-loans 
• Key person and execu~ive 

compensation programs 
• Mutual funds 
• Limited partnerships 
• Trust services 
• Asset Management Programs 

/ 

Noreen Clement 
Financial Seroices 
Manager 
396-3355 • Money Market Accounts and CD's 

• Retail brokerage services · 

And that's not all we offer. A free tax planning handbook ($1 0.95 value) 
is yours for the asking. 

•:\.UNITED 
Ul RE50URCE5 
The Knowledge Broker 



THIS WEEK 

29 tuesday 
Masters of Fine Arts · 

10-4 pm Mon. to Fri. 

12-4 pm. Sundays 

(through Oct. 23) 

Art classes (see information 

line) 

"Kangaroo" Academy Theater, 

7:30pm . 

~: 
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3 saturday 
Mozart's "Cosi fan Tuttle" at 

Kennedy Theatre call 948-8242 

for times. 

University of Hawaii vs. Yale at 

Aloha Stadium, 7:30 pm. 

UH Wahines at San Diego 

State 

"Persona," 7 and 9 pm. 

Hemenway Theatre 

30 wednesday 
Art Lecture (see information 

line). 

Pursuit of the Sacred Trust. 

SSRI Conference Room, 

Porteus Hall 704F . 

4 sunday 
"Persona," Hemenway Theatre 

7 and 9 pm. 

"The Gay Divorce," Hemenway 

Theatre 7 and 9 pm. 

1 thursday 
"You'll Never Get Rich," 1 and 

7:30 pm, Academy theatre 

5 monday 
"The Gay Divorce," Hemenway 

Theatre 7 and 9 pm. 

"South Pacific" auditions at 

Fort Shafter, 7 pm. Richardson 

Theater 
Task Force Gen. discussion. 

Noon, Koa 103. 
Preparing for and Writing a 

Research · Paper workshop, 

Koki'o 206 at 12-1:15 pm. 

------Information Line 
Congratulations 

Roland Clements, Director of 
the Radiology program at KCC, 
was appointed to , serve on the 
National Joint ·Review Committee 
on Education in Radiologic Tech
nology. According to Dr. Leon 
Richards, Dean of Instruction , 
"Clements not only brought dis
tinction to himself but also to Ka-

- piolani Community ·college. A 
well deserved accolade." 

Questions About Chronic Pain? 
National experts on chronic 

pain will answer questions on Oct. 
8, between 4 am and 1 pm., 
Hawaii time. Call toll free 1-800-
962-6092. This· special "Dial-ogue" 
program is sponsored by the Na
tional Council on Aging. 

Community Festival in Near Fu- ; 
ture 

KCC and the Kaimuki Board 
are forming a committee of col
lege and community representa
tives, for a festival which will be 
held in '87 or '88. 

The committee will soon select 
· a date and start the planning for 
the major event. 

Students interested in becoming 
a part of this committee, should 
call Pat Snyder at 734-9210. 

Ka Leo 0 Na Kupuna, Inc. 
Alu Like, Inc. sponsors a soci

ety of kupuna working to preserve 
Hawaiian language and culture. 

If you are hawaiian by birth or 
hawaiian in spirit, you are invited 
to join Ka Leo 0 Na Kupuna. For 
more information, call Harry 
Kuikahi at 841-3556; Kaino 
Wright, 261-5971; Alu Like, 523-
5422 or write: 

Ka Leo 0 Na Kupuna, Inc. 
Alu Like, Inc. 
524 Cooke Street, Second Floor 

· Honolulu, HI 96813 

Media Advisory 

The Executive office on Aging, 
office of the Governor, and other 
organizations are launching a 
statewide campaign to celebrate 
the vitality and promise of 
Hawaii's older adults, through 
Oct: 31. It started on Sept. · 13, the 
National Grandparents Day, and 
Oct. 18, Respect for Our Elders 
Day in Hawaii. 

The Executive office on Aging 
will be gathering information on 
activi ties being planned by busi
nesses, churches, schools, commu
nity organizations and families. 

Information about interesting 
events and individuals willing to 
be interviewed will be forwarded 
to the media for news or feature 
coverage. For further information, 
please contact Ms. Pat Sasaki or 
Ms. Kathy Asato at 548-2593. 

Student Workshop 

The Career and Personal Devel
opment Center is sponsoring a 
student workshop on "Preparing 
for and Writing a Research Paper." 
The workshop w'in · take place on 
Monday Oct. 5, from 12 to 1:15 
pm., in Koki'o 206. Paul Pinkosh, 
Language Arts instructor, will 
present the workshop. 

Outrigger Canoe Paddling 
The 36th annual 40.8 mile 

Molokai to Oahu Canoe .Race will 
be he.ld on Sunday, October 11. 
The race will start at Hale 0 Lono 
Harbor, Molokai and will travel 
across the Kaiwi channel and fin
ish at Fort DeRussy Beach, 
Waikiki, Oahu at around 1 p.m. 

The defending champions are 
the Outrigger Canoe Club Hawaii. 
For more information, call Sports 
Enterprises, Fred Hemmings at 
737-3313 or Ocean Promotion, 
Carol Hog~n, at 326-1011. 

Arthritis - Self Help 
An arthritis self help course 

designed to help manage arthritis 
patients will be given at the 
Hawaii K ai Baptist Church, 265 
Lunalilo Home Road. The course 
will begin on October 24, Satur
days from 9-11 am. 

Classes will include information 
on the types of arthritis , joint 
anatomy, pain management, exer
cise principles, nutrition, ·and 
joint protection. the course was 
developed originally by the Stan
ford Arthritis Center, and has 
been conducted for thousands of 
people with arthritis. 

Permission from the doctor is 
required to take this course. For 
further information, call Ann 
Hitch at 523-7561. 

Young Democrats of Hawaii 
Governor John Waihee arid 

former Honolulu City and Council 
member Patsy Mink, will be fea
tured speakers at the first general 
membership meeting of the Young 
Democrats of Hawaii' Campus 
Center, Room 306, from 5:30 pm 
to 6:30 pm. Membership is open 
to people below the age of 36. 

UH MANOA 
Pursuit of Sacred Trust 
Dr. Barrie Macdonald of 

Massey University in New 
Zealand, will hold a seminar on 
arising issues from the changing 
political status of Nauru, 20th 
Century history. 

He will focus on interpretations 
of Trusteeship at those times; the 
principles of trusteeship; and the 
implications of the decolonization 
process in Nauru for subsequent 
approaches to Trusteeship at the 

. United States. 
The seminar will be held Sept. 

30 at noon in SSRI Conference 
Room Porteus Hall 704F. 
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2 friday 

6 tuesday 
"Jupiter's Thigh," Hemenway 

Theatre 7 and 9 pm. 

"South Pacific" auditions at 

Aliamanu Military Resv. Com. 

Ctr. 1 pm. 

McGruff Fun Run 
Applications are now available 

for the .first annual McGruff Fun 
Run. The Hawaii Criminal Jus
tice Commission is sponsoring the 

- Fun Run which will be held on 
Sunday, October 11,1987. It will 
begin at 7 a.m. at Kapiolani Park. 

The 8k course will take runners 
and walkers along Diamond Head 
Road to Fort Ruger Park and 
back to the Kapiolani Park finish 
line. A fee of $14 will be col
lected and proceeds from the run 
go to McGruff E1emen~ary School 
Puppet Programs. 

For more information, call Jean 
Motoyama Fujimoto at 548-6714. 

HONOLULU ACADEMY OF 
ARTS 

Art Classes 
Weekly art classes for adults 

begin this week, Sept. 29 to Oct. 
2, at the Honolulu Academy of 
Arts. Included are offerings in 
Chinese brush painting, basic and 
life drawing, painting, collage, 
watercolor, ceramics, jew'elry, 
printmaking, oriental and western 
calligraphy styles and basketry. 

The fall semester continues 
through January 22; college credit 
is available through Hawaii Pa
cific College. Tuition is $95 ($90 
Academy members) 

For information and registra
tion, phone the Academy Art 
Center at 538-3693 Tue -Fri be
tween 8 am and 4 pm. 

Art Lecture 
Robert Kasal, juror of the an

nual Hawaii Craftsmen exhibition, 
presents a free lecture in the 
Academy Theatre at 7:30 on Wed. 
Sept. 30. The presentation is co
sponsored with Hawaii Craftsmen 
and supported in part by funds 
administered by the State Foun
dation on Culture and the Arts. 


	1987-09-29_001-C
	1987-09-29_002-C
	1987-09-29_003-C
	1987-09-29_004-C
	1987-09-29_005-C
	1987-09-29_006-C
	1987-09-29_007-C
	1987-09-29_008-C

